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KMAP 
Kansas Medical Assistance Program 

• Bulletins 
• Manuals 
• Forms 

 
Customer Service  

• 1-800-933-6593 
• 7:30 a.m. - 5:30 p.m. 

Monday - Friday 
 

Individual within a Group Provider 
Enrollment 

 
Effective January 1, 2025, the Kansas Medical Assistance 
Program (KMAP) requires that all providers requesting payment 
to a Business Tax ID Number (TIN) that is shared with other 
individuals, must be enrolled as an Individual within a Group 
(IG). Providers must also be associated with a Group utilizing a 
Type 2 National Provider Identifier (NPI). 
 
This requirement is excluded for Federally Qualified Health 
Center (FQHC), Rural Health Clinic (RHC) and Indian Health 
Center (IHC) enrollments that are not enrolled as a Group. 
 
Note: The effective date of the policy is January 1, 2025. The 
implementation of State policy by the KanCare MCOs may vary 
from the date noted in the bulletins. The KanCare Open Claims 
Resolution Log on the KMAP Bulletins page documents the 
MCO system status for policy implementation and any associated 
reprocessing completion dates once the policy is implemented. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://portal.kmap-state-ks.us/PublicPage
https://portal.kmap-state-ks.us/PublicPage/Public/Bulletins/
https://portal.kmap-state-ks.us/PublicPage/Public/ProviderManuals
https://portal.kmap-state-ks.us/PublicPage/ProviderPricing/ProviderPublications#prvForms
https://www.kmap-state-ks.us/Public/bulletins/bulletinsearch.asp

